Yearly Meeting 2011 [Whanganui]
Minute 26. Shared Carbon Responsibility

We have again been exercised by the impact on the environment of air travel. We reaffirm our commitment to the venue of being represented at international gatherings and at Australia YFs camp and Australia YM. We send our representatives to the 6th world conference with our blessings. In doing so we recognized the need to continue to find ways both individually and corporately to minimize our carbon footprint.

Yearly Meeting is meeting on our land - the Quaker Settlement. We are pleased about the ongoing planting of trees to form a canopy enhancing our relationship with the environment.

We will ask the New Zealand Government to acknowledge and decrease the carbon missions they generate particularly by the defence forces, preparation for war. We ask meetings and individuals to make similar requests.

We ask WEST to investigate the feasibility of having an array of photo-voltaic panels to generate electricity initially to be used in the community buildings and to feed back surplus into the national grid. We ask WEST to report back through the YM clerks' Letter before next YM.
We encourage all Friends events to become vegetarian or vegan bearing in mind those with special diets who need meat for their protein.

Many Friends are considering how they travel to these events. If time and health permit travel by surface public transport has a lower carbon footprint than air travel.

Through the YM Clerks' Letter, Friends will consider how we might fund Friends' families to switch to solar water heating.
[Para 5 is the part that is of interest in food.]
We encourage all Friends events to become vegetarian or vegan bearing in mind those with special diets who need meat for their protein.
